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              Riverside-San Bernardino Counties  

The Inland Orchid News. 

 

  

Regular meetings 

are held on the 2nd 

Thursday of the 

month.   

 

Regular meetings 

include: 

 

Plant Judging 

7:15pm 

 

Meeting 7:30pm 

 

Speaker  7:45pm 

 

Refreshments & 

Judging Results 

8:45pm 

 

Raffle 9:00pm 

 

 

 

 

NEW MEETING SITE!!! 

Gonzales Community Center 

670 Colton Ave Colton, CA 

Second Thursday of each month 

Show-N-Tell @ 7:15 pm 

Meeting @ 7:30 pm 
 
 

Officer Installation Potluck 

 

Our annual officer installation and Potluck will be held June 13, 2019 at the 

Gonzales Community Center in Colton in the room we have our meetings in 

each month.  The Potluck will start promptly at 6 pm so if you want to eat 

get there in time.  Please bring your own plate, glass and utensils.  The 

Society will provide the meat and ask the members bring side dishes to 

compliment the meal.  We request that you RSVP to Nessa Rosenbaum , by 

email or phone ( nrosenbaum@verizon.net or 909-794-3306) if you are 

planning to attend and if you are bringing guests so that we can purchase 

the proper amount of meat.  If you have signed the sheet or have let her 

know please ignore this request.  There will be no speaker or show and tell for 

this meeting.  It is a time of fun, socialization and presentation of various 

awards and honors.  The winners of the Show and Tell categories will be 

revealed and awarded.  Please plan to attend and get better acquainted with 

each other. 

Be creative and bring a table centerpiece for your table.  The person whose 

centerpiece selected as the best one will get first choice at the July plant 

opportunity table.  

 

Membership Dues  

Membership dues of $25 per family are due.  If you pay soon your name may 

still get in the societies membership directory.  Please check with Steve 

Trammell, treasurer, to see if you have paid or not.    

 

 

mailto:nrosenbaum@verizon.net


 
 

 

October Orchid Show 

We have been asked to sponsor an American Orchid Society Show at The 23rd Annual Morongo 

Basin Orchid Festival, Chris Gubler the sponsor of this large event.  Ron Lang is the chairperson of 

the show.  He will be looking for volunteers to set up take down and host the show.  We will set up 

and receive exhibits of your orchid plants on Friday and Saturday morning before the show is 

opened and judged.  Some plants will be selected by the American Orchid Society Judges for AOS 

judging and awards.  You may be lucky.  If you want to try your hand at an Orchid floral design, 

please let Ron Lang know.  Linda and I will be available to do hands on training in creative floral 

design.  The July meeting will have a signup sheet and we will be seeking helpers for this important 

event.  Be ready to step up, say yes and suggestions are always encouraged.  Most importantly we 

need orchid plants for the show.  

*********** 

 
Auction Fund Raiser A Success! 

The Auction was a huge success and we grossed $2168 and netted $1728.  We want to thank all the 

Orchid growers that donated plants to our auction.  A list of those supporters are listed later in this 

newsletter.  Consider visiting their sales rooms and purchasing a plant or two.  Once we had the 

plants then we had to pick them up and run the auction.  We want to thank all the members that 

stepped up helped make this auction run smoothly.  There was a great turn out of members to help 

with the work, bid and welcome our guests.  Peter Linn did a great job as auctioneer as always.  The 

food that was donated was great too thanks for all the goodies.  The staff of the Lawrence Hutton 

Center were right on and available to get us tables etc. as needed.  

  

*********** 
 

Urgent Storage Space Needed! 

We have an urgent need to find storage for 3 tables, hangers for show orchids and three storage 

boxes with show equipment that belong to the society.  You do not need to store it all but will need 

to be available when needed.  Micaela Solis has been storing all this stuff for a few years and can no 

longer do that for us.  We want to thank her for her support and help in this area.  If you have any 

space, please let Tom Gibb our society president know.  Thanks for considering helping.   
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Open House: Go to the web sites for invitation sheet. 

Andy’s Orchids Summer Open House June 14 – 16, 2019 734 Ocean View Ave., Encinitas, CA web 

site www.andyorchids.com go to this web site to get invitation and if you are a society member 

bring it to the open house for a free orchid. 

 

Sunset Valley Orchids is holding its open house located at 1255 Navel Place, Vista, CA 92083 June 

29, 2019, from 9 am – 4 pm phone 760 310 0778 web site www. sunsetvalleyorchids.com.  Bring this 

invitation and get a free raffle ticket.   

 

Newsletter from Cool Growing Orchid Society 

This newsletter may be helpful to any who want to grow cool growing orchids you can get this 

newsletter at www.coolgrowingorchids.com. 

 

Welcome to New Members 

We want to say welcome to all the new members that have joined the society.  Please take time to 

get acquainted.  We all have knowledge to share and that is the core of our society to help each 

other experience and grow these interesting and rewarding plants.  The new members are Raymond 

Aquilar, Tony & Nyra Blasi, Connie Chick, Robert & Clotilde Dvoran and Andres Urista. 

 

 

 

Members and Friends to Keep in Our Thoughts. 

Joe Kles a long-time member has been quite ill with Pneumonia.  We wish him a complete recovery.  

Sandy Collins continues to recover from surgery, and we keep her in our thoughts.  Others have had 

colds, head, chest etc.  May they all recover quickly. 
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Standard Cattleya  Paphiopedilum 

Cultural    Cultural  Linda & Ron Lang 

First Place Stephen Morgan & Jim Spence  First Place   

Second Place Jamie Stewart  Second Place  

Third Place   Third Place  

Hon. Mention   Hon. Mention   

Miniature Cattleya  Phalaenopsis 

Cultural    Cultural  Rozie & Steve Trammell 

First Place Dann Dunst  First Place Linda & Ron Lang 

Second Place Stephen Morgan & Jim Spence  Second Place Rozie & Steve Trammell 

Third Place  Dann Dunst   Third Place  Jamie Stewart 

Hon. Mention   Hon. Mention Mike Giblin  

Cymbidiums  Vanda 

Cultural   Cultural  

First Place   First Place Jamie Stewart 

Second Place   Second Place Janet Parks 

Third Place   Third Place  

Hon. Mention    Hon. Mention   

Mini Cymbidium   Other Genera 

Cultural Jamie Stewart  Cultural Dann Dunst  

First Place   First Place Dann Dunst  

Second Place   Second Place Stephen Morgan & Jim Spence 

Third Place   Third Place Jamie Stewart 

Hon. Mention    Hon. Mention  Dann Dunst  

Dendrobium  Species 

Cultural   Cultural Stephen Morgan & Jim Spence 

First Place   First Place Dann Dunst 

Second Place   Second Place Jamie Stewart 

Third Place    Third Place Stephen Morgan & Jim Spence 

Hon. Mention    Hon. Mention  Dunn Dunst  

Odontoglossum/Oncidium   

Cultural Jamie Stewart  

 

First Place Rozie & Steve Trammell  

Second Place Dann Dunst  

Third Place   

   

Hon. Mention     

 

 

May Show-N-Tell 
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********** 

 

 

There will be refreshments at our meetings that are provided by you so come enjoy, bring a 

friend, learn and share. 

 

********** 

Note:  Any items you want included in the Newsletter please get them to me by the last two 

days of the month.  Address Ron Lang 3800 W. Wilson #85 Banning, CA 92220 or 

rflangx25@gmail.com. 
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Officers 2018-2019 
 

President: Tom Gibbs 

1st Vice President: Open 

2nd Vice President: Steve Trammell 

Board Secretary:  Nessa Rosenbaum  

 

Membership Secretary: Patricia Huckabee 

 

Treasurer: Steven Trammell  

                  swtrammell@msn.com   

 

 

 

 

Auction: OPEN 

Greeter:  OPEN 

Hospitality/Kitchen: Various Groups 

Newsletter: Ron Lang  

Plant Sales: Jamie Stewart  

Raffle Tickets: Open  

Speakers: Micaela Solis 

Sunshine:  Patricia Huckabee 

Parliamentarian: Open  

AOS/Orchid Digest: Sandy Collins 

Equipment: Jim Spence 

Web Site: Jim Spence 

Spring Show Ron Lang  

 

 

Board Members 

 

Linda Lang, Ron Lang, Nessa Rosenbaum, 

Micaela Solis, Jim Spence, Steve Trammell, 

Sandy Collins, & Tom Gibbs.      

Board Meeting 

 

The next board 

meeting will be 

held on Sunday, 

April 28th @ 3:30 

pm at the Colton 

Community 

Center. The board 

meetings are held 

on the fourth 

Sunday of the 

month and the 

general society 

membership is 

always welcome. 

If you are a board 

member and you 

are not able to 

attend, please 

notify Tom Gibbs 

 

 

Vendors who 

made our past 

auction such a 

success.  Please 

remember to 

purchase orchids 

from them as a 

thank you. 

 
1. Gubler's Orchids 
 
2. Sunset Valley  
    Orchids 
 
3. Lico Orchids 
 
4. Andy's Orchids 
 
5. Casa De Las 
Orquideas 
 
6. Kalapana Tropical 
 
 7. Cal Pacific 
Orchid   Farm, 
Patrick Desmond, 
1122 Orpheus Ave., 
Leucadia, CA 92024 
  
Gift Certificates 
 
1. Santa Barbara           
Orchid Estate 
 
2. Norman's Orchids 
 
3. Odom's Orchids 

 

Remember: 

Support your local orchid growers and tell them you are a member of the 

Riverside-San Bernardino Counties Orchid Society.  Who knows…you 

may receive a discount! 

 

 

 

mailto:swtrammell@msn.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

About Our Society… 

The Riverside-San Bernardino Counties Orchid Society (RSBCOS) was founded to further 

the understanding and appreciation of orchids by its members locally and to aid in a 

worldwide effort to improve man’s knowledge of them. 

Meetings are held at 

Colton Community 

Center 

660 Colton Ave. 

Colton, CA 92324 

 

 

 

RSBCOS 

P.O. Box 10423 

San Bernardino, CA 

92423   

Newsletter 

    

 

Celebrating our 

66th year! 


